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Report to the Landcare Committee

from Graeme Campbell, Project Manager, Flood Protection (Strategy and Assets)

October 1998 Flood Damage Repair : Progress Report

1.
Purpose

To update the Landcare Committee on progress of the October 1998 flood damage repair and improvement works, last reported to the 12 October 1999 Landcare Committee meeting.

2.
Flood Damage Repairs
Hutt

Construction of the Manor Park Golf Course repair works are now well advanced.  All the debris fences have been installed and willow planting completed.  Rock rip-rap for the groynes and rock heads is presently being stockpiled on the opposite bank.  The Golf Club has been invoiced for their share of the work to date.

Construction of a new section of rock lining at Memorial Park, along the River Road, is complete.  Costs are still being finalised but the project is expected to be under budget.

Final design and specifications for the repairs at Owen Street are complete.  Prices will now be sought for the work and we hope to have a successful contractor appointed prior to Christmas.  A start on the work is planned for February 2000.

A meeting has been held with two of the three residents of Bridge Road to discuss the proposals for repair of the bank edge, as set out in the consultant’s report.  Some of the practical problems were discussed, but the main topic was that the estimated cost of the work, as proposed in the consultant’s report, exceeded the $55,000 budget provided.

Further thought is required to solve what is a difficult technical problem.  It was agreed that Flood Protection staff will examine other options for repair that may better fit the available funds. 

Waikanae

All the Waikanae River flood damage repairs have been completed.

Otaki

No substantial progress has been made on the flood damage repairs since June primarily because works are not undertaken during the trout spawning season, from May to October each year.  Work on the Otaki River is estimated to be 75 percent complete and should be finished by the end of March 2000. 

Waitohu

The Waitohu Stream flood damage repairs are currently on hold pending a new resource consent.  The work should be completed before the Christmas break.

3.
Capital Improvements
Hutt

Block Road Repair Works

A preliminary design has been prepared for a rock line on this site and the detailed design is now being worked on.  The works are now programmed for construction in March 2000.  This is later than the August 1999 date originally proposed, but fits in better with the overall construction programme and the rock rip-rap delivery programme.

Boulcott Stopbank Land Purchase

A separate report, PE 99.651 on this order paper, covers this topic.

Waikanae

State Highway to Maple Lane Works

Resource Consents have been obtained for the project and a contract to supply 11,000 tonnes of rock rip-rap let to John Ray Ltd.  The contract to place the rock is currently being tendered with a closing date of 8 November 1999.  We anticipate the contract being let by 22 November and works started in early December.

Purchase of the Dricon site has now been settled.  Two areas are being leased back, one to Dricon and one to Gold Coast Removals.  Both parties know the extent of the works to be undertaken and the construction programme.  Generally, construction will not significantly affect their current operation.

House Raising

All work on this project is complete.  Only two houses, 11 and 13 Toroa Rd, were raised.  The owners of 73 Makora Road have decided to do the works themselves in their own time.  They did not want to decommission the downstairs area as they felt they would lose too much utility in doing so.  Decommissioning the downstairs area was a condition of WRC funding, to ensure that future floods did not cause the same amount of damage.  This project is approximately $50,000 under budget.

Otaki

Stresscrete

Consultants have been commissioned to undertake design work and consent applications for this project and they are now well advanced.  The current programme is to have resource consents granted and a contractor appointed by December 1999, with construction starting in mid January 2000.  A supply contract for the rock rip-rap for the project has been let and delivery should begin in mid November 1999.

A small flood in September eroded a section of the haul road stopbank, downstream of the Chrystalls realignment works.  An immediate repair of the bank with a toe rock lining was completed for a cost of $90,000.  Part of this work was within the Stresscrete project site and will be funded from that budget.  The original work scope will be correspondingly reduced.

Traceys Bank Protection Work

Materials have been delivered to site for this work and construction is due to begin once consents are granted.  The consents are being applied for as part of the Stresscrete works, as the works are in the same reach but on opposite banks.

Mangahanene Island

These works will run concurrently with the Stresscrete project and are programmed to be completed at the same time.  All of the rock rip-rap required for the repair works has been delivered to site.

Gas Crossing

Rock for the repair work has been delivered to site and work is programmed to begin shortly.  The work will be undertaken using direct hired plant and managed by Flood Protection Operations staff.  The work will be completed under the existing long term consent.

4.
Financial

Generally the project is proceeding to plan.  No substantial financial issues have arisen.  Expenditure to date is summarised in the following table.


Total Approved Budget
Expenditure to 30 Sept 1999
Forecast to Complete Works by June 2000
Total
Variance to Budget

Flood Damage Repairs
$1,756,747
$1,239,216
$  597,149
$1,836,365
($79,618)

Capital Improvements
$2,975,000
$   187,502
$2,729,028
$2,916,530
$58,470

Total
$4,731,747
$1,426,718
$3,326,177
$4,752,895
($21,148)

Notes:

· Nearly $200,000 of work was completed this October which does not show in the above accounts.  This includes the $53,000 on the Memorial Park project and $140,000 worth of rock delivered to Otaki for flood damage improvements.

· The House Raising project is estimated to be $50,000 under budget.

5.
Communication Opportunities
A press release will be issued at the start of the delivery of rock to the State Highway 1 site.  The release should provide a good opportunity for local papers to prepare a story on the project with photographs of work getting underway.

6.
Recommendation

That the Landcare Committee receive this report and note its contents.
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